
Capitol Volkssport Club Membership Meeting
Minutes

July 14, 2022

Fellowship Hall

President Karen Younkins Presiding

President Karen opened the meeting and introduced new member, Diane 
Malone. 

President Karen welcomed and introduced our new board members as of July
1, 2022, Co-vice Presidents Cheryl and Larry Bush; secretary Ginny Miller; 
ESVA liaison Bonnie Tucker. Karen will retain her position as club president 
and Pam Greig-Davis will remain as the club treasurer. Sheila Morrison will 
remain as Membership Chairman. 

Bob Morrison explained the history of AVA and IVV (the International 
organization). AVA recently joined the affiliation of IVV-Americas. Bob is the 
vice president of this organization.

Pam Greig-Davis gave some explanation of her treasurer’s report which was 
emailed to the membership.  Deposits are made in the month following the 
month of income.  A motion was moved, seconded and passed to accept the 
treasurer’s report.

The minutes of the June 9, 2022 meeting were approved as published on the 
CVC website.

Pam Greig-Davis presented the scavenger hunt ideas.  A motion was made, 
seconded and passed for Chinese Astrology signs as the next hunt/challenge.
A motion was made, seconded, and passed to hold this challenge open only 
to CVC members.  

The CVC annual picnic will be held Thursday, August 11, 2022 at the Rose 
Garden shelter of Squaxin Park (formerly known as Priest Point Park) starting
at 4:15 to sign up for three different walks: 2 5K walks and a 2K walk.  A 
motion was made, seconded and passed for the club to provide baked and 
fried chicken for dinner.  The club will provide dinnerware, table coverings, 
water, and chicken.  Members are asked to bring potluck sides and dessert 
as well as their own beverage if they wish.  



The train trip to Portland on Sept 15, 2022, will be directed by Dick Baker.  
Everyone is to buy their own Amtrak ticket in advance.  Trolley and tram 
tickets are purchased on site.  There will be a 5K or 10K choice for walking. 
The Vancouver and other clubs may be participating. Driving to the start 
point is also an option. Questions can be directed to Pam Greig-Davis, POC. 

A motion was made, seconded and passed to hold four one day traditional 
events in 2023: (1) NW Trek on April 29 or 30 with Pam Greig-Davis as 
trailmaster, (2) West Side Trails sometime in the Spring, trailmaster to be 
determined, (3) Anderson Island in early Fall with Carol Froelich trailmaster 
(4) Holiday walk December 9, trailmaster to be determined.

Carolyn and John Warhol presented an excellent narrated slide show of their 
African Safari.

Other Business:  Nancy Wittenberg encouraged everyone interested in 
attending the Olympiad/IML Texas Trail Round Up Walking Festival in Feb 
2023 in San Antonio, to register soon for a discounted rate. Registration 
access is on the AVA website. It is also on the CVC website with a link.  Joy 
Adams announced she will be attending the 3 day event in Port Ludlow 
August 19-21, 2022.  She also will be seeing a family member performing at 
the Finnriver Farm in Chimacum.

The deadline for submission of pictures and articles for the next newsletter is
July 26.

The meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by,

Ginny Miller, Secretary CVC


